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March 7, 2006

Ms. Adrienne Dent 

104 Todd Avenue

Charlottesville, VA.  22903
Re:
Feb 14, 2006 Letter inquiries 

JPA Bridge Replacement Project 


VDOT Project U000-104-V09

Dear Ms. Dent,

Please find below responses to your inquiries that you made in your letter to me dated February 14, 2006.  

· Why is the turn-around on Todd Ave. not closer to the end of Todd Ave.?  The map dated January 27, 2005 shows the turn-around directly across from lot/house #90.  Could the turn-around be shifted closer to the end of the street?  Could VDOT consider turf blocks as a more-sightly option for part of the length of the turn-around?

· RESPONSE: The turnaround was located to avoid the Railroad right of way. Turf blocks are a non standard item for State projects and even if they were standard, the City would have to agree to maintain them. Therefore VDOT will not consider turf blocks. 

· The plans show a paved rectangle on City property area across Todd Ave. from 2202 JPA Extended.  Are these parking spaces? If so, how many and why? Is there any agreement made with David Hughes, owner of 2202 JPA Ext., regarding this paved area?  Wouldn’t the simple addition of a curb provide on-street parking there?

· RESPONSE: This area is not parking. It is intended to allow for space for the vehicles to maneuver in and out of proposed parking spaces on 2202 JPA Extended. 

· Who owns and maintains the land between Todd Ave., the Mortell property (marked 003 on 1/27/05 map) on Todd Ave. and Norfolk Southern’s property?
· RESPONSE: VDOT believes that this wedge of property is Railroad Right of Way. This is being double checked by both City and VDOT Staff. 

· In your plans, who owns and who maintains the trapezoid-shaped area immediately surrounding the turn-around?

· RESPONSE: This will become City owned and maintained right of way. 

· Could Todd Ave. be closed off at a greater distance from the bridge, enabling a gentle incline toward the bridge (eliminating need for a switchback ADA ramp?)and the reconfiguration of parking for David Hughes’ property (2202JPA)? Why or why not?

· RESPONSE: No it could not. An ADA ramp requires a slope of no greater than 12 to 1.  With a ten foot differential this would cause the ramp to extend out 100 plus feet perpendicular to Jefferson Park Avenue necessitating additional project costs (more fill dirt and additional retaining wall, which would still be required.) 

· May I please see all diagrams and documentation demonstrating that a right-turn-only option on Todd Ave. is not feasible?

· RESPONSE: No actual diagrams were done. I spoke to the VDOT experts on guardrail installations in the Traffic Division as well as reviewed standards for proper guardrail placement. These standards mandate minimum lengths of distance for proper installations.  I applied these lengths to the plans and determined that guardrail would be required along the majority of the front of the corner property. This would then require the taking of that property.  

· Regarding the last sentence in follow-up item number 1 in your response to Jim Tolbert (1/25/06), are either of the following two ideas possible?

1. Jump the utility from the median South of the bridge to the West side of the bridge crossing then on that side.

2. Run utilities underground from the median South of the bridge and across the bridge.

· RESPONSE: Utility design has been set and can not be changed without causing further delay to the project. Procedures for under grounding of utilities dictate that additional cost be incurred by the City.  The City determined that it did not want to incur this additional cost. 

·  We are a neighborhood of walkers and cyclists; would you please include a yield to pedestrian crosswalk on the South side of the bridge and as close to the bridge as considered safe?  The painted pedestrian crosswalk would hopefully be a natural traffic calming measure.
· RESPONSE: Pedestrian crossings will be looked at and a striping plan developed for the project. City staff will be providing input on this to VDOT. 

For your information, the City is planning on implementing a community participation process for the project’s design aesthetics. The intent will be to evaluate these features/details for possible inclusion in the project.
I would like to thank you for the opportunity to help clarify the design and to answer your questions.  If you require any clarification to my responses, please contact me at the Culpeper District offices at 540-829-7785.

Sincerely,

Gregory Krystyniak, PE 

Project Manager
